
 
Mendel Alumni Association Board of Directors Meeting 

May 13, 2025 
MINUTES 

President Tom Gavin Called the Meeting to Order at 7:03 PM 
David Ireland, Don Triveline, David Milton, Bob Fioretti, Bob Lopez, Pat Regan, Bill Duffy, Eric 
Rouse, Mike Frigo, Fr. Tom Griffin, Craig Larson, Dennis Heitzmann, Durell James, Dan 
Rowan, Terry Gainer,  Billy Hilbring, John Mikenis, Kelvin Lovely, Mike Dreznes, Rick Zarr, 
Tom Gavin, and Art Gillespie were present. 
John Wilson notified the Board that he would not be able to attend the meeting prior to the 
meeting. 
Ron Dubin (2nd Consecutive Miss With No Explanation), John Fanning (10th Consecutive Miss 
With No Explanation) John Franklin, Mark Hubbard, and Derek Lott were Missing With No 
Explanation. 
 

Opening Prayer  
Fr. Tom Griffin, O.S.A. opened the meeting with a prayer asking for God’s blessings and 
guidance.  
 

Minutes from February 25, 2025 BOD ZOOM Call Meeting   Mike 
Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes presented the Minutes from the February 25, 20254, Board Meeting. No one had 
any questions or comments regarding the ZOOM Call Minutes. 
  
Don Triveline made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Bob Fioretti seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Finance Committee   Pat Regan 
Pat Regan noted that the Alumni Association had raised $215,000 in the past four years. 
 

Our total Book Cash Balance stands at $34,518 of which $5,354 is in our Chase Bank Account 

and $29,163 is in our new Stifel Money Market Account (MMA).  We opened the MMA in early 

January 2025 with a beginning investment balance of $40,000. To date, we have earned $513 of  

Using funds from the MMA we disbursed $9,350 for 11 Legacy Awards in April. There are still 

eight checks totaling $6,600, which are still un-cashed. We should be very pleased with such 

Outstanding Results!  

The Costs and Expenses highlighted in Yellow are to be paid in the future.  These  include 

$2,000 for the 5/24/2025 HOF Event and Corporate Costs of $3,018 for Insurance, Web Site fees 

and Storage. This brings our Projected Running Cash Balance to $29,455. Kelvin Lovely asked 

that the All-Class Picnic costs be included in the next report. 

Our HOF donations have been slow totaling only $438 to date. 

 



  

John Mikenis made a motion to approve the report as submitted. Bob Lopez seconded the 
motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Pat Regan announced that he would not be renewing his Treasurer BOD position after July 31, 
2025.  Pat was thanked for his incredible dedication and service to the Alumni Association. 



 
Locating Alumni Status-Mike Dreznes  

Mike Dreznes presented the following chart that showed the progress that has been made 
over the past twenty-three months to locate missing Alumni. We cannot expect Alumni to 
participate in the Mendel Alumni activities if they are not aware of them.  

  

Some classes are doing very well (green highlighted classes), and some classes need a 
“Champion” to locate missing Classmates (red highlighted classes).   Mike Dreznes called out 
the 1979 Class, who have email addresses for less than 38% of the living Classmates.  Mike 
Dreznes promised to send out the All-Class Master Roster to all Board Members.  

Mike thanked Rich Williams, Derek Lott and Ron Dubin for their efforts to find missing Alumni.  

Mike Dreznes offered to send an updated roster to all Board Members, and he asked all Board 
Members to review the contact details for themselves, as well as friends, family, and other 
Classmates, and to notify Mike Dreznes of any necessary changes. UPDATE: THE MASTER 
ROSTER WAS SENT OUT ON MAY 14, 2025.) 

The goal is to have good email addresses for 65% of the living Alumni. We are currently at 
60.3%. When the campaign started in June of 2023, we only had 23% of the email addresses 
for living Alumni. 

UPDATE: CRAIG LARSON SENT MIKE DREZNES 4 NEW SITES TO USE TO LOCATE ALUMNI.  

 

Joe Magee Catholic League HOF Induction on May 1, 2025 Summary Report 
Coach Joe Magee’s family joined twelve Mendel Monarchs at the Chicago 
Catholic League Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony on May 1, 2025 at Crystal Sky 
Ballroom.  Jim Vlazny (’59) gave a wonderful speech to introduce Coach Magee. 
 



 

Mike Dreznes asked for 2026 HOF nominations.  Don Ledin was mentioned as a 
possible candidate. 

2025 Mendel Legacy Awards Final Report- Eric Rouse/Craig Larson 

Craig Larson and Eric Rouse did a wonderful job coordinating the 2025 Legacy Award 
Program.  Eleven scholarships totaling $9,350 were awarded to Mendel Men’s grandchildren, 
and in one case, children.    
 
This year the Legacy Committee decided to have the Mendel Men present the check and 
certificate to their child or grandchild.  This was very well received by both the Mendel Man 
and their offspring.  This will continue again next year. 
 

 
 

                                                                                       
                                                                                                 

                                                                                         

                                                                                             



Hall of Fame Committee Update/ HOF Induction May 24, 2025– J.C. 
Crane 

Twelve Monarchs will be inducted into the Mendel Hall of Fame on Saturday, May 24, 2025.  
The ceremony will be held at St. Rita High School.   
 
Volunteers are needed for the Ceremony.  Volunteers should arrive by 9:30 AM.  
BOD Members were encouraged to contact JC Crane is they were able to help.   

  
All new inductees were congratulated and welcomed into the Mendel Hall of Fame.   

The Induction Ceremony will be Saturday May 24, 2025, at St. Rita.  The time is to be 
determined, 

Brother Nic0ilas Malarky will say grace. 

Pat Regan and Andy Youpel will bring Mendel hats to the Ceremony for the inductees. 

Website Committee Report-Rick Zarr  
John Dreznes and Rick Zarr were congratulated for their excellent work on the Mendelchs.org 
Website.    Rick Zarr announced that visits to the Mendelchs.org website increased by 800 
percent when the story regarding the Pope’s Mendel connections was added to the website! 
 

Mendel All-Class Picnic June 28, 2025, Update-Derek Lott 
Kelvin Ireland and David Ireland announced that The 2025 All-Class Picnic has been 
rebranded as  “ALL CLASS FAMILY COOKOUT” sponsored by the Class of 1984. 
 
The Event will be held on Saturday June 28 at North Creek Meadows Forest Preserve in 
Glenwood, Illinois. All Mendel BOD Members are strongly encouraged to attend the event and 
to bring a friend, . 



 
 

 
 

July 25, 2025 Mendel Alumni Association Golf Outing Update-Bill 
Johnson 
Bill Johnson was not able to attend the BOD Meeting.  Mike Dreznes encouraged all BOD 
Members to get involved with the Golf Outing by either playing golf, enjoying dinner, 
purchasing a Hole Sign or donating items for the Raffle/ Silent Auction. 
 
All agreed that the Golf Outing should be combined with the All-Class Reunion in 2026. 
 
The Golf Committee has a ZOOM Meeting scheduled for Thursday May 15, 2025. 

 
 



 
Bill’s biggest need right now are more volunteers. 
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Art Gillespie offered to help at the Golf Outing.  Bill Johnson was thanked for his enthusiastic 
outstanding leadership.  This promises to be an excellent outing.  The Golf Committee has 
scheduled a ZOOM Call Meeting for Thursday May 15, 2025.  All BOD Members were 
encouraged to attend this Meeting. 

 

Music “Jam Session” with Mendel Alumni-David Ireland 
David Ireland explained that  the tentative plan was to conduct a music concert in the Fall with 
many of the talented musicians who graduated from Mendel.  Rick Zarr suggested that the 
Oak Brook Terrace or Farris View Park be considered as a venue for this “jam session.”    
 

 
The initial “trial jam session” will be conducted during the ALL CLASS FAMILY COOKOUT on 
Saturday June 28, 2025.  The flyer below was sent to all Mendel Alumni. 

  



 
 
 
 

Plans to Recognize First Responder Richard Barth (’67) Killed in Line 
of Duty-Mike Dreznes 
Richard Barth (’67) was a Downers Grove Patrolman.  He was killed in the line of duty  on 
March 18, 1974 after only two years on the force.  Barth Pond in Patriots Park in Downers 
Grove is named after him.  Every year the Downers Grove Police Department honors the 
memory of Officer Barth in Patriots Park on May 17. 

 
 
The Downers Grove police were not receptive to a ceremony to honor Richard Barth that 
included the Mendel Alumni Association.  The family of Richard Barth also would prefer not to 
have a memorial service for Richard Barth. 
 
The Board of Directors will present a $500 check to each of the two Catholic Grammar Schools 
located in Downers Grove, St Josephs and Saint Mary Of Gostyn School in the name of the 
Mendel Alumni Association in honor of Richard Barth.  The presentations will be made on May 
15, 2025 prior to the R.O.M.E.O. at Ballydoyle Irish Pub.  All BOD Members were encouraged to 
join the presentation ceremonies.   
 
On a side note, the Principal of the Saint Mary of Gostyn is the daughter of Russ DeBruin (’62). 
 
Rick Zarr will check with the Downers Grove Park District to ask if the Alumni Association 
could donate funds next year to help with the upkeep of Barth Pond instead of the Catholic 
schools.   
 

 



 
“Off-Year 1975 50th Anniversary” Plans-Eric Rouse 
The 1975 Class will celebrate their 50th Anniversary with a Reunion starting at Gwendolyn 
Brooks High School in the morning of on Saturday June 7, 2025 from 10 AM to 1PM.  The 
celebration  will then go to Baraccos Restaurant  on 95th Street in the evening. Additional 
details are on the Mendelchs.org website.   

 

Eric Rouse is looking for contact information on the teachers at Mendel in the mid 1970’s. 
 

13th Annual Augustinian Gala Report-Tom Gavin 
Chairman Kelvin Lovely and President Tom Gavin and their wives attended the 2025 
Augustinian Gala at the Drake Hotel.s 
 

 

    

          B            C    
B   CC        

                                  
                                      
                                
                                        
                                     
          



 

 

Catholic League HOF Monarch Nominations Status-Mike Dreznes 

The Mendel Alumni Association needs to submit more applications for the 2026 Catholic 
League Hall of Fame Class.  All BOD Members were encouraged to submit possible 
candidates.  t.  Don Ledin was suggested as a possible candidate.     The deadline for 
applications is Friday, February 6, 2026. 

 



NEW BUSINESS 

Pope Leo XIV Update 

BOD Members were encouraged to view the story on Pope Leo on the MendelCHS.org website 
and to refer people to the site if they want the official story on the connection between Mendel 
High School and Pope Leo XIV.

 

The visits to the Mendelchs.org website increased by 800% when this story was published. 

Due to the close connections between Pope Leo XIV and Mendel (Two brothers attended 
Mendel, Mother was the librarian and President of the Mother’s Club, plus Pope Leo is an 
Augustinian,) it was proposed that Pope Leo XIV be named an Honorary Mendel Alumnus.  
Kelvin Lovely read the proclamation. Terry Gainer made the motion to name Pope Leo as an 
Honorary Mendel Alumnus.  David Ireland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously.   

 

                         
                           



  

Mike Dreznes suggested that the Mendel Alumni Association considers being involved in 
efforts to turn St Mary of the Assumption Church into a shrine for Pope Leo XIV.  This was 
Pope Leo XIV’s church when he was growing up in Dolton, Illinois.  Father Tom Griffin offered 
to notify the Augustinian Provincial of the Alumni Association’s interest in the development of 
this shrine.   

John Mikenis suggested that the Pope would prefer the money to be given to the poor rather 
than be spent to create the shrine.  Mike Dreznes emphasized that the Alumni Association 
may have a leadership role, but would not have a financial interest.  SUBSEQUENT 
DISCUSSIONS SHOWED MORE INTEREST IN A SHRINE AT MENDEL HALL AT ST. RITA. 
MORE DISCUSSIONS TO FOLLOW. 

Downers Grove R.O.M.E.O. May 15, 2025 Mike Dreznes 

The Mendel Alumni Association will host a R.O.M.E.O. (Random Old Monarchs Eating Out) at 
Ballydoyle in Downers Grove, Illinois.  Twenty to thirty Monarchs are expected to attend. 
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Las Vegas R.O.M.E.O. May 20, 2025 Mike Dreznes 
Mike Dreznes announced that a R.O.M.E.O. would be held in Las Vegas on Tuesday May 20.  
All Mendel Men were invited to attend. 

 

 

Blue Smoke House Party May 30, 2025 Kelvin Lovely 
Kelvin Lovely encouraged all BOD Members to attend the “House Party” sponsored by the 
Mendel 1984 Class on May 30, 2025.t 

 

 



Jack Vlazny Resolution- Mike Dreznes 

Kelvin Lovely read the following Resolution regarding Jack Vlazny: 

  

Mike Dreznes noted that Jack Vlazny’s widow, Patti donated much of Jack’s Mendel 
Memorabilia to the Alumni Association, including this poster signed by the 1968 Prep Bowl 
Championship team: 

 



Articles of Association Addendum- John Mikenis 

John Mikenis noted that the Mendel Alumni Association Articles of Association needed 
clarification regarding the functions of the Executive Board..  He proposed that the following 
Addendum be added to the Mendel Alumni Association Articles of Association: 

 

Mike Frigo made a motion to add this addendum.  Bill Duffy seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed unanimously.   

RING OF HONOR Proposal-Mike Dreznes 

The Mendel Veterans and First Responders who died in the Line of Duty deserve to be  
recognized for their valor and commitment.  Therefore, the Mendel Alumni Association 
Veterans and First Responder Committee announced the creation of the “Ring of Honor” to 
remember Mendel Men who gave up their lives in Military Service or as First Responders. 

This “Ring of Honor” will be introduced at the Mendel Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony on 
May 24, 2024.  A more detailed explanation of the concept will happen at the Mendel Alumni 
Association Golf outing on July 25, 2025. 

Pat Regan made a motion to approve the Veterans and First Responder Committee’s request 
to create the Ring of Honor. Tom Gavin seconded the motion. The motion passed  
unanimously.   
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Mendel Alumni Association BOD Turnover July 2025 

Mike Dreznes announced that the terms for the following Directors will end on July 31, 2025:  

 

Each of these Directors is in good standing and would be encouraged to serve another three-
year term on the Board. 

Mike Dreznes asked that these individuals notify him ASAP if they wanted to serve another 
three year term, or if they did not want to serve another three-year term. 

He also asked for recommendations for new Board Members.  

Pat Regan announced that he would not seek another three-year term on the Board. Pat wes 
thanked by all for his exemplary service to the Mendel Alumni Association. 

Bill Duffy noted that he would be willing to help with the merchandising of Mendel items in the 
future. 

Plans for 2026 All-Class Reunion 

The 2026 All-Class Reunion will feature the fifty-year Anniversary of the 1975 and the 1976 
Classes.  Now is the time to prepare for the Reunion. 

Traditionally the reunion was held in early May.  Is this the right time for the Reunion? 

Where should the Reunion be Held? 

A Committee needs to be created.  The 1975 and 1976 Classes need to be leaders on this 
Committee. 

All agreed that the 2026 Reunion should be the same weekend as the Golf Outing. 



Upcoming Mendel Alumni Events 

Mike Dreznes presented to following calendar and asked all Board of Directors to mark their 
calendars and to save the dates for these Events. 

 

Free Publicity for Mendel Alumni Associations 

Mike Dreznes showed theag picture of a still-shot from ABC News in Chicago that was shown 
on Record Store Day April 12, 2025.  The Mendel shirt was proudly shown at Beverly Records.. 
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Closing Prayer 
Fr. Tom closed the meeting by thanking God for the productive meeting and for the 
participation by the Committee Members.  He mentioned the Mendel Alumni who had died 
since the last meeting. and asked for a moment of silence for these Monarchs. 

Next Meeting 
The next BOD ZOOM meeting will be held on Tuesday June 24, 2025, at 7 PM Chicago time.  
 

Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:11 PM.   

 


